MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

TRAIL COMMITTEE

LISBON TOWN HALL VIRTUAL MEETING
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10, 2021

7:00 PM

1. The regular virtual meeting of the Trail Committee was called to order by Joseph Lewerk, Chairman,
at 7:07 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT VIA CONFERENCE CALL: Joseph Lewerk, Randy Baah, Joe Imschweiler,

Terry Joseph, Marcia Shafer, Kevin Shafer

MEMBERS ABSENT: Stephen Brown, Doug Hueg, Chad Johnson
OTHERS PRESENT VIA CONFERENCE CALL: Reed Nowakowski and Fiona Smith,

LCS Student Ambassadors

2. Public Comment - NONE

3. Approval of Previous Minutes — Motion by R. Baah second by M. Shafer to approve the 2/10/2021
regular meeting minutes as presented. VOTE: UNANIMOUS. MOTION CARRIED

4. Correspondence

a.

Bill, Prokop Signs, $55.00, inv#25313, dated 1/29/2021 re: Sign at 62 Kimball Road (Burnham
Tavern Trails) Closed & No Parking Dusk to Dawn. Motion by T. Joseph second by M. Shafer
to acknowledge payment made by the Town of Lisbon to Prokop Signs, $55.00, inv#25313,
dated 1/29/2021 re: Sign at 62 Kimball Road (Burnham Tavern Trails) Closed & No Parking
Dusk to Dawn. VOTE: UNANIMOUS. MOTION CARRIED

5. Old Business

a.

Tavern Trails — Terry Joseph reported that the Town has dropped off more woodchips to the
parking lot. Chairman Lewerk reported that the Lisbon Lions Club wants to do a community
service project. They have a tentative date set for Saturday, April 10, 2021. It was discussed the
possibility of them helping spread woodchips, prune some brush, picking up trash, etc.
Parking continues to be an issue at the Burnham Tavern. Chairman Lewerk will speak to First
Selectman Thomas Sparkman regarding the possibility of obtaining a “No Parking” Sign to be
placed on the lawn close to the road. Kevin Shafer reported that he will be tentatively raking and
seeding next week. Any members available are welcome to assist.
78 Kendall Road — Chairman Lewerk reported that the Board of Selectmen decided not to do an
engineering study of the parking lot at this time.
Signage for 62 Kimball Rd. Parking Area — Installation tentative for the week of March 15, 2021
weather permitting. Discussed under Sa.
Additional Trail from Opposite Kimball Heights Lane — Review and Discussion. Motion by
K. Shafer second by J. Imschweiler to forward to the Board of Selectmen new trail path and
request their approval to start work on it. (see attached)

VOTE: UNANIMOUS. MOTION CARRIED

6. Reports — NONE

7. New Business — Chairman Lewerk reported that the Board of Selectmen did approve our request for a

$1,500.00 budget for signage, markers, trail blazes and such citing the popularity of the trails.
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8. Adjournment - Motion by K. Shafer second by T. Joseph to adjourn at 7:41 p.m.
VOTE: UNANIMOUS., MOTION CARRIED

Renee Williams, clerk

Joseph Lewerk, Chairman
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